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On the 12th of December 2016 the US Food and Drug Administration (FDA) has issued an “Immediately in Effect Guidance Document: Conditions for Sale for Air-Conduction Hearing aids. Guidance for Industry and Food and Drug Administration Staff.” [1]. As noted in the document according to recent estimations, hearing loss affects 30 million people in the United States [2]  Therefore, the aim of this guidance was to present the efforts of FDA to create a flexible regulatory approach which will increase the availability and the accessibility of hearing aids for tens of millions aging Americans. 

Among others, with this guidance FDA is informing about two important issues:

1. Based on the recommendations of two recent reports, the NAS report published by the National Academies of Sciences, Engineering and Medicine [3] and the PCAST report issued by the US President’s Council of Advisors on Science and Technology [4], FDA communicated its intention not to enforce the medical evaluation or recordkeeping requirements prior to the dispensing of certain hearing aid devices to individuals 18 years of age and older.
2. FDA further informs about its intention to “consider and address those recommendations in the future as appropriate, including those regarding a regulatory framework for hearing aids that can be sold directly over-the-counter (OTC) to consumers, without the requirement for consultation with a credentialed dispenser.”
Going back to the above mentioned PCAST report for studying the detailed argumentation about the types of devices proposed to become part of the group of hearing aids for over-the counter sale, surprisingly shows that the PCAST report suggests Personal Sound Amplification Products (PSAPs) to form this new class of OTC hearing aids. The report further says that “…there are many people with mild hearing impairment who can benefit from amplification by headphones and other devices, including PSAPs. PSAPS are improving and can be helpful to people with hearing loss…”

During the last meeting of the JCA-AHF group in September 2016, document 263 provided a paper on the potential risk of using “Personal Sound Amplification Products” PSAPs [5]. The paper presented the measurement results of the maximum sound pressure levels of 27 most frequently promoted low cost PSAPs. The reported measured levels have been between 120 and 135 dB SPL. The paper concluded that:

“The levels measured in the above mentioned PSAPs have a very high risk of immediate damage to hearing, even if exposure is very short. According to the WHO “Make Listening Safe” scale, such sound levels can only be sustained for less than 2 seconds/day!” 

Therefore, the purpose of this communication is to raise the awareness of the JCA-AHF group about the on-going activities in the US for changing the current regulatory framework and allowing PSAPs 

to be sold as OTC hearing aids. In view of the above conclusion of Document 263, the JCA-AHF group is kindly asked to advise how to address further this issue to be sure that the rest of the healthy hearing of tens of millions Americans with mild-to moderate hearing loss will not be irreversibly damaged if PSAPs are allowed to be sold as OTC hearing aids.
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